Lodge Lane Regeneration Group

Notes of Meeting held at St. Clement’s Church

4th June  2007, 6.30 – 8.30 pm.

Present:  Leni Cruickshank  (Chair)        John Alcock

                Saad Alshukri                           Anthony Holmes

                Jon Kwao                                 Steve Vine

                Martin Robinson                       R. Vine

                Ben Wykes                               D. Vine

                Griff Parry                                 Jane Warhurst
               Jack Coutts (LCC)                     Ian Jobling (Picton Councillor)

               Laurence Sidorczuk (Picton Councillor)

               Andrew Makinson (Picton Councillor)

    Ian Jobling (Picton Councillor)

Introductions

                  Leni welcomed Jack, the young persons representative, and the local councillors, and everyone introduced themselves.
Discussion

                Leni informed the councillors that the LLRG committee had identified a list of issues local people wanted resolving following a SWOT analysis. This needed to be taken further, and others confirmed important concerns such as rats, and the licensing of takeaways and fast food shops, where police action would be welcomed. The councillors said a Respect event organised for June would help people to link with the officers from those organisations who could help the Picton/Lodge Lane area, particularly the police. They agreed with LLRG that landmark buildings such as the library should not be demolished, LS preferred pubs to be converted to restaurants in the interests of retaining jobs. IJ agreed that heritage should be protected.
                Questions were asked about whether existing businesses were licensed, and JC acknowledged that enforcement could be improved. The disposal of waste affected the rat problem, and talks were needed with shop owners.

                It was agreed that the existing mix of shops was satisfactory but could be improved, and no supermarket was wanted. With housing, there was support for the conservation area and local people wanted to live here and see their houses kept, not demolished. LC said imagination was wanted in Council thinking to retain the character of the area.
                The street cleaning service was raised and clarified, JC was aware of the problems and was doing his best to address them. It was agreed that enforcement of the cleanliness laws was as, if not more, important than cleaning up in the first place. More resources were needed for enforcement. The contract with Enterprise was soon to be re-negotiated. 

                Reference was made to the Respect event which would raise awareness of where resources needed to be directed; enforcement should be put on its agenda.

First Concern – Rats

                  LLRG members asked what was being done about the rat problem in Lodge Lane. Suggestions included circulating leaflets, finding the places where the rats were breeding, persuading people not to feed rats by leaving food in accessible places, finding the cultural reasons for allowing rats to thrive. The councillors supported the principle of reporting littering – this would increase if action resulted. GP advised that Eileen Agnew had been very keen to set up CCTV monitoring at flytipping points and to have a “information caravan” touring areas advising people of health risks and other implications of poor rubbish storage as well as roll out wheelie bins to areas such as the Groves but Enterprise had been more reluctant to engage in these activities.
Street Cleaning

                 LC described the mixed results of the Enterprise street cleaning vehicles - Asbridge Street was not fully cleaned, and JC agreed to report this.

MR thought that the service offered was part of the contract renegotiation and could be referred to in the local area agreement. JC repeated that the Enterprise contracts were to be renegotiated. SA and others asked who was monitoring the contract performance. It was noted that this was also affected by fly tipping and JC agreed to review matters with Eileen Agnew and also to explore community skip schemes.
Baths Site

                 LC and the councillors agreed that the library should not be demolished. No consultation had taken place between Cosmopolitan and LLRG. JC thought a forum event should take place. This would be suggested at a meeting that was to be held between local councillors and Cosmopolitan Housing on Thursday (7th June).  JC would come back with some dates for that meeting
Tiber Street Site

                 The Greenhouse Centre did not occupy the whole of the site. LC asked if the Community could have it for the rest of the year in particular over the 8 week summer holiday period. The Tiber Site Users group had a number of projects which were being considered by consultants (greenhouse programme, Kingsley FC, Toxteth Tigers, Arabic funding) – Debbie was central to this. JC was looking for a briefing note which could dismiss the myths surrounding the site. JC advised that in principle their would be no problems in releasing the site and would look into the matter and report back
Granby-Toxteth Masterplan

                 GP said the group wanted the GT masterplan to be included in the local development framework so that planning applications had to conform with it. JA explained that it could not be included immediately, as it needed to be tested and consulted on under the new (2004) planning act. For the next 18 months the Unitary Development Plan was the valid document . MR suggested that LLRG would ask for it to be included in the relevant Area Action Plan. GP expressed severe concern about how many inappropriate planning applications that could be determined in the intervening 18 months and JC agreed to take the matter away and look into how some control over interim applications could be asserted.
                 JC said Gleesons had been appointed lead developers and needed a strategy for Lodge Lane.  GP said the GTMP was that strategy, particularly as it had been endorsed by the City Council’s Executive Board. Its principles of the re-use of existing buildings and making provision for the young and the old were fully supported by LLRG. There was some debate over the validity of some of the assumptions in the master plan. It was agreed that, subject to review of those assumptions and the comments submitted by LLRG at the time of the Masterplan’s publication, the master plan remained valid.

Lodge Lane Implementation Group

                 JC explained that Laurence had attended meetings of this group as an observer. Other members commented that they remained uninformed about what was being discussed, even though it directly affected residents. GP agreed to check with Laurence to see if minutes of meetings since January had been received. If not, JC agreed to ensure they would be sent. There was disagreement over the rights of LLRG to take part in discussions at the meetings. JC thought this would restrict the ability of the RSL and housing representatives to be fully open in their debates. JC felt that as LLRG had closed meetings without Council and RSLs then so should the Implementation Group have closed meetings – GP made the observation that what the LLRG discussed did not affect RSLs or the Council but in contrast everything that the Implementation Group did or decided had very stark implementations for LLRG and the community – This in itself should be sufficient to justify LLRG attendance. JC disagreed. Further discussions to be had.
Web site

               Ben was thanked for putting material on the LLRG web site. He promised that more material would be added, including meeting notes.
Thanks

               LC thanked the councillors and JC for attending.
